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Information to make you think and to learn from others!!
[bookmark: _Hlk43144625]THE CAPITAL CALENDAR:				WWW.AFDCA.ORG
Thursday June 8th Board of Director’s Meeting 7PM
Thursday July 13th Board of Director’s Meeting 7PM
August, No Meeting
Thursday September 14th, General Membership Meeting 7PM
Thursday October 12th General Membership/Nominations for Officers & Directors
Thursday November 9th, 7:00pm general membership dinner served at 6PM/Elections
December, No Meeting
Printable Calendar – See Last Page
CAPITAL AREA FIRE DISTRICTS ASSOC. NEWS:				WWW.AFDCA.ORG
IN-PERSON TRAINING FOR NEW COMMISSIONERS HAS NO TAKERS, CANCELED!
We will NOT be holding an in-person training session on Saturday, June 3rd beginning at 8am at the Clifton Park Fire Station.  There wasn’t enough interest, so it has been canceled.  Commissioners have until September to obtain their certification.

Secretary and Treasurer’s Positions Split
We wish to welcome Terry Briscoe as the Secretary of the Capital Area Association, she can be reached at: caaofd@gmail.com
Tony Hill did a wonderful job as Secretary & Treasurer but now has just one responsibility as Treasurer and can be reached at : cafdatreasurer@gmail.com

Here it is May already and Dues are still Due!!
To date 69 Fire Districts have submitted renewal dues for 2023.  Those fire districts that have not renewed that were members last year are: Speigletown, Coeymans Hollow #3, Hemstreet Park, Hoosick Falls Joint, North Creek, and Petersburgh. We are looking forward to hearing from those districts plus any more in the Capital Area that wish to join.
To date most business partners have submitted renewals for 2023.  Those business partners that have not renewed for 2023 yet are: Ballston Spa National Bank, Salt City Fire Equipment, and The D”Amato Law Group.

Long Way to Travel to Meetings? Join remotely using Zoom!
It’s our desire that every member district have the opportunity to attend Capital Area meetings.  We know we cover a large area, in 8 counties and beyond and wish to give all of our members a chance to participate in the general membership meetings. You have a voice and we would like to hear it.  Join us at our next meeting either in person or via Zoom.  The link will be sent via constant contact prior to each general membership meeting.  Thank you for being a member and we hope you will join us.

CAFDA FALL WORKSHOP: Put it on your calendar
Saturday, November 4th, 2023	8:00 AM	Fall Workshop	Verdoy Fire Department
SUBJECTS TO BE COVERED:
Harassment Challenges – Discipline in the Volunteer Department
How to SHOP for insurance
Ask the experts: CPA, VFBL, Attorney, Insurance, Candle Stick Maker

We want to thank the Clifton Park – Halfmoon Fire District for allowing us to use their facility for the Capital Area meetings.
You Are Invited to Become a Member of the Capital Area Association!
The Capital Area Association has voted to amend its By-laws to allow both individual and regional or county Fire District Associations to join.  The updated By-laws are posted to the AFDCA.org website.
Individual membership fee will be $50 annually, fire district association fees will be $300 annually. 
Download THE APPLICATION HERE: https://afdca.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/08/2022-Application.doc
Benefits of membership include meeting attendance, receiving the Bulletin, access to legal advice
The Capital Area has logo ware available, long and short sleeve polo shirts.  Contact Secretary/Treasurer Tony Hill to purchase shirts.
**IN-PERSON COMMISSIONER TRAINING REMAINING OPTION
HOW MANY PEOPLE ARE INTERESTED IN A POP-UP IN PERSON COMMISSIONER TRAINING ON SATURDAY JUNE 3RD.?  THE CAPITAL AREA FIRE DISTRICTS ASSOCIATION IS WILLING TO SPONSOR AN IN-PERSON TRAINING AT CLIFTON PARK FD. THOSE WHO STILL NEED THE TRAINING CAN PARTICIPATE IN AN IN-PERSON CLASS ROOM ENVIRONMENT!  

LET US KNOW YOU ARE INTERESTED BY EMAILING CAAOFD@GMAIL.COM AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. Cost would be $85.00 per seat.
The three classes which we hosted were very well received and very interactive with many questions answered. It seems the participants enjoyed the instructor and the new presentation format.
IF NOTHING ELSE READ THE ARTICLES PRECEDED BY **
CAPITAL SHORTS:
· We have a Commissioner interested in becoming a State Director from Coeyman’s Hollow Fire District in Albany County, Board Chairperson Molly Jenkins.  We hope to meet her at our June Meeting.
· Fire Department Breakfasts are back, Gansevoort Fire Department holds theirs on the 3rd Sunday of each month except for July and August.  Clifton Park Fire Department is every other month with the next breakfast on the first Sunday of October.  (IF ANY OTHER DEPARTMENT WOULD LIKE TO NOTIFY READERS OF THEIR ACTIVITIES PLEASE LET US KNOW THROUGH THE OFFICERS OR DIRECTORS.)
If you no longer wish to receive the Capital Bulletin you have the option to “unsubscribe” at the bottom of the introductory email.
MUTUAL AID HELP REQUEST
· The Averill Park Fire District is looking for a template for a medical leave policy. Email Commissioner Ron Berti at rberti@nycap.rr.com
· The Wilton Fire District is looking for policies regarding Driver Certification, send to Megan Washburn, District Administrator at mwashburn@wiltonfiredept.org.  Thank you.
· The Arvin Hart Fire Co is looking to see if anyone has a written swift water mutual aid agreement on top of their county mutual aid agreement, holding the other participants harmless?  
· The Northumberland Fire District (Gansevoort FD) is looking for a template for a contract between the fire district and the fire company for service. Reply to tom@rinaldi1.com
STATE ASSOCIATION NEWS:				WWW.AFDNYS.ORG
Congratulations to the New State Officers
President, Don Corkery, 1st Vice President, Joe Badala, 2nd Vice President David Denniston, Immediate Past President Ken Preston, Secretary-Treasurer Trish Shields.
By-Laws Vote to Allow Proxy Voting Fails
On Friday afternoon the membership voted on By-Law amendments that had been proposed by the Board of Directors. The membership approved a By-Law amendment that changes the date which county and regional associations must advise the Board of Directors of their intention to conduct local elections for their regional directors from December 15th to January 15th by a vote of 101 members in favor and 47 members opposed. By-law amendments require two thirds vote in favor of the members voting in order to pass.
State Fire Districts Announces a move back to a Fall Annual Meeting
Another change of venue, the Fall Conference for 2024 will be held at Turning Stone on a Sunday - Wednesday time frame October 20 – 23 in 2024.
TRAINING APPROPRIATE FOR YOUR ENTIRE BOARD/SECRETARY/TREASURER
[bookmark: _Hlk43144666][bookmark: _Hlk84273104]Mark your calendar for Saturday, November 4th 2023 for the Capital Area Fall Leadership Workshop, being held at the Verdoy Fire Station on Troy-Schenectady Road.  Tentative subjects are Harassment in the Fire Service and Applying Discipline, How to SHOP insurance for your fire district, Expert’s Panel.

[image: Barista pouring cup of coffee]  Upcoming Coffee with Commissioners
Thursday, June 29th @ 7:00pm Understanding Vehicle Values and Insurance
Saturday, July 22nd @ 9:00am Firefighter Behavioral Health with Jill Holland
Thursday, August 31st @ 7:00pm Fire District Budget Process
Saturday, September 23rd @9:00am Current Trends and Concerns
Click on Each Announced Date to Register
THE LATEST FROM ALBANY
Legislative Alert!!
The Assembly Insurance Committee needs to HEAR OUR 80,000+ voices from across the state and VOTE NO on taking funding away from our Firefighter's Home!
Assemblyman David Weprin (D-Queens) is bringing a bill he sponsors (A 7160/S 6269) to a vote in the Assembly Insurance Committee Wednesday Maay 24th that would TAKE FUNDING currently allocated for the Firefighters’s Home in Hudson and direct it to be paid to NYS Professional Firefighters Association Uniion.
The Firefighter’s Home would have lost $700,000 in funding under this proposal.
We need all firefighters in the state to help make sure that all members of the Assembly Insurance Committee HEAR OUR 80,000+ voices from across the state and VOTE NO on this egregious money grab by the firefighter’s union.
UPDATE: According to FASNY due to the overwhelming response from the members of the fire service this bill has been pulled from committee consideration although the legislative information service is not specific.

LEGISLATIVE ALERT!!
A bill has been introduced in both the Senate and Assembly that would require the election of fire district commissioners to take place on the same date and time as the election of school board members. S6547/Harckham & A5975 Shimsky. We strongly oppose this legislation since it is fraught with problems and conflicts which would have to be addressed. Fire District and School District boundaries are not congruent and identifying the correct voters would be problematic. Additionally fire district commissioners do not assume their positions until January of the subsequent year, requirements for commissioners in current laws would have to be modified.  Call your legislator and OPPOSE this proposed legislation!

֍֍Budget Items That Survived to Benefit Volunteer FF’s
Contained in Part H of the Budget:
The legislation amends the VFBL to exempt a training stipend under Section 200-aa of the GML (a new section added by this legislation) from the definition of a remuneration or gratuity.
A new Section 200-aa is also added to the GML, creating a training stipend for volunteer firefighters.  A training stipend is defined as “a nominal fee ) [not defined]to a volunteer firefighter for the completion of certain firefighter training, as identified and published by the Office of Fire Prevention and Control.
The governing board of a city, town, village, or fire district may enact a local law, ordinance, or resolution authorizing a fire company to provide training stipends to volunteer firefighters.
The Office of Fire Prevention and Control is authorized to make state funding available through a training stipend fund upon completion of certain firefighter training, as identified and published by the Office.
Volunteer firefighters may not receive a stipend from both the fire company and the Office of Fire Prevention and Control.
No training stipend may be deemed as remuneration or gratuity under the VFBL and shall not interfere with or impact the volunteer status of volunteer firefighters under the VFBL or any other law.
The Office of Fire Prevention and Control shall promulgate rules and regulations to implement the statute. [no clue how long this will take]
Effective Date: 120 days after enactment, but the Office of Fire Prevention and Control is empowered to draft regulations immediate.

Only 14 legislative session days remain. Last day is June 8th.
2023 Issues of United Concern – NYS Fire Service Alliance Legislative Initiatives 
· ENSURE VFBL PARITY WITH WORKERS COMPENSATION
Bring the volunteer firefighters benefit law pay equal to worker’s compensation/what career firefighters receive when injured in the line of duty.
Corresponding legislation: S5436 SKOUFIS/A5991 MCMAHON
· S4120 MAYER/A3992 OTIS---DESIGNATE EMS AS AN ESSENTIAL SERVICE AND EXPAND THE BENEFITS AVAILABLE TO EMS PERSONNEL AND SET STANDARDS FOR EMS
Recognizes EMS as an essential service, establishes a special district for the financing and operation of general ambulance services, expands access to health insurance and retirement benefits available to EMS providers. 
· ANALYZE FINDINGS FROM THE NYS DHSES RECRUITMENT AND RETENTION TASK FORCE
IMPLEMENT RECOMMENDATIONS TO THE LEGISLATURE ON:
(1) RECRUITMENT EFFORTS
(2) RETENTION EFFORTS
PUBLIC SAFETY AND BUILDING CODE COMPLIANCE ISSUES
· S3458 SKOFUS/A2776 ZEBROWSKI---AMEND PENAL CODE TO ADD ENDANGERING THE WELFARE OF OCCUPANTS AND FIRST RESPONDERS
· S2986 KAVANAGH/A4430 ZEBROWSKI---RECOVERY OF 54-G FUNDING TO SUPPORT CODE ENFORCEMENT EFFORTS
Ensure state funds collected through dedicated fees on each fire policy written in the state go to support local code enforcement activities and not continue to be swept into State General Fund.
Corresponding legislation: S.6970-A (Kavanagh) / A.8802-A (Zebrowski) (2021-2022 Session)
· S3531 SKOFUS---TIMELY ADOPTION OF UPDATED STATE FIRE AND BUILDING PREVENTION CODE
Would require that a new building code as published by ICC would be adopted by the NYS Codes Council within specified time frame. 
· ACCESSORY DWELLING UNITS – Ensure the Executive and Legislative prioritization of provision of affordable housing stock through legalization of more residential space is executed in a manner that prioritizes occupant safety and the safety of first responders in emergencies. Ensure a focus on legalizing existing units as well as create new units; advocate for increasing access to housing for first responders as a recruitment and retention tool.
Corresponding legislation: To be determined.
· LITHIUM-ION BATTERY SAFETY STANDARDS
Ensure proper registration/permitting, research and standard development, repairing and regulation of products containing lithium-ion batteries, work with stakeholders to raise public awareness around best fire safety practices, and examine solutions proposed from decision makers and opine as a trusted public safety voice.
· S324 OBERACKER---CONTINUE TO IMPROVE TAX BENEFITS FOR VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTERS
Push to allow volunteer firefighters to receive both real property tax exemptions and income tax credit, while continuing to advocate for an income tax credit increase (has been at $200 since its inception in 2006.) This credit would step increase tied to qualifying years of service up to $2,500 for 10 or more consecutive qualifying years of service.
ALSO: A165 WOERNER AND S324 OBERACKER
· A1999 HAWLEY---CANCER COVERAGE COST RELIEF
Pursue data collection to enable establishment of a funding stream to alleviate fiscal burden on districts/departments providing the coverage.
· occupational, and other information from firefighters on an ongoing basis to enable public health researchers to learn more about the causes of firefighter cancer in order to better treat and prevent it.
· The SIREN Grant, which is run through the Department of Health and Human Services and helps public and private nonprofit EMS agencies that serve rural areas pay for equipment, training, and staffing.
· Housing Guaranteed Loan Program assists approved lenders in providing loans to low- and moderate- income households to build, rehabilitate, or improve a home in eligible rural areas. This bill will allow volunteer firefighters to participate in the loan program even if their income exceeds the maximum allowable income level by up to $18,000. The Department of Housing and Urban Development’s Good Neighbor Next Door Sales Program gives law enforcement officers, teachers, firefighters, and emergency medical technicians a 50-percent discount from the list price of a home located in a revitalization area.
THE LATEST FROM WASHINGTON
REPS. MOLINARO AND KUSTER INTRODUCE VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTER TAX DEDUCTION BILL
Rep. Marc Molinaro (R-NY) and Ann Kuster (D-NH) introduced H.R. 3104, the Helping Our Heroes Act. This bill would establish an “above the line” tax deduction for the time volunteer firefighters donate to their communities.
Specifically, the Helping Our Heroes Act allows volunteer emergency responders, including firefighters, ambulance services, civil air patrol, and search and rescue services, to treat each hour of service or training as a $20 charitable contribution for the purpose of a tax deduction. This deduction would be available for up to 300 hours per year. Additionally, this deduction would be an above the line deduction, meaning that even those who don’t normally itemize their tax returns would still be eligible for this deduction.
Regarding this bill’s introduction, National Volunteer Fire Council (NVFC) chair Steve Hirsch said, “The NVFC thanks Rep. Molinaro for his leadership in introducing the Helping Our Heroes Act. Many volunteer fire departments struggle to recruit and retain firefighters. This can be attributed to a number of factors, including the COVID 19 pandemic and increased mental and physical pressures due to a significant rise in call volumes. Between 2010 and 2020 the number of volunteer firefighters in the United States dropped by 12%. The ’above the line’ tax deduction created by this important legislation would serve as a key incentive to recruit and retain volunteers and reverse this trend.”
The NVFC looks forward to working with Reps. Molinaro and Kuster to advance this important bill.

Bicameral FIRE STATION Act Introduced To Upgrade Fire, EMS Facilities Nationwide
UPDATE: NO BILL NUMBER ASSIGNED YET, They are just blowing their horns so far!!
With a proposed $750 million grant program, the newly introduced FIRE STATION Act (Facilitating Investment Required for Emergency Services to All Towns in Our Nation Act), put forth by U.S. Sens. Chris Van Hollen (D-MD) and Lisa Murkowski (R-AK), as well as U.S. Rep. Bill Pascrell (D-NJ), pushes for modifications, upgrades and build-up of fire and EMS facilities across the country. "Our firefighters deserve the best possible facilities so they can be ready with everything they need to spring into action when duty calls," Van Hollen said. "Yet nearly half of the fire stations across America require major repairs – with some even posing serious health hazards to the men and women who protect our communities. This bipartisan bill will unlock more funding to ensure our fire and EMS heroes have modern, safe, and mission-ready facilities."
THE ATTORNEY’S OFFICE
Pennsylvania Families Blame Hydrant Failures For Losses of Homes to Fires
	Curt Varone
Two families who lost their homes in separate fires after firefighters were unable to get water from area fire hydrants, have filed separate lawsuits against the local water authority and township. The suits claim the defendants were aware of the problems with the hydrant system but failed to rectify the situation.
Bucky Lattanzo and his wife lost their home in Dunbar Township in March 2021. Gail and Joseph Layman lost their home in January, 2022. Lattanzo and the Laymans have filed suit blaming the North Fayette Water Authority and Dunbar Township.  Lattanzo also attributes the death of his wife eight months after the fire to stress from the loss.

R.I. files lawsuit against manufacturers of 'forever chemicals'
	Associated Press
Rhode Island Attorney General Peter Neronha filed a lawsuit Thursday against the manufacturers of so-called “forever chemicals," commonly referred to as PFAS, saying they have caused significant harm to the state's residents and natural resources.
Andrew Fasoli of the American Chemistry Council, an industry group, said not all PFAS are the same and they include a vast family of solid, liquid and gaseous substances.
“We support strong, science-based regulation of PFAS chemistries. But overly broad restrictions on this important technology could significantly harm economic growth, cost countless jobs, damage supply chain resiliency, and hamper businesses and consumers from accessing the products they need,” he said in a statement.
Rhode Island’s General Assembly recently prohibited food packaging containing PFAS.
Other states have taken similar actions.
Massachusetts last year sued more than a dozen companies involved in the manufacture or marketing of the chemicals, also alleging they knowingly polluted the environment and endangered public health.

For information only and not for the purpose of providing legal advice.  The opinions expressed are the opinions of the individual author at the time the facts were presented and based on the law then applicable.  The information contained in these opinions is not guaranteed to be up to date.  The information provided is not legal advice.  Since legal advice must be tailored to the specific circumstances of each case, and laws are constantly changing, nothing on this site should be used as a substitute for the advice of competent legal counsel.  The authors assume no responsibility to any person who relies on information contained herein and disclaim all liability in respect to such information.  You should not act upon information in this publication without seeking professional counsel from an attorney admitted to practice in your jurisdiction.  
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**8 Steps To Preplanning Local Catastrophic Emergencies
	Robert Rielage
n the past few months, the U.S. fire service has seen several fires that have caught and kept the attention of the media – and subsequently the public – around the country, beginning with the Norfolk and Southern Railroad train derailment outside East Palestine, Ohio, on Feb. 3. For nearly a week, a huge column of smoke emanated from the incident, resulting in evacuation and shelter-in-place orders for nearby residents. This catastrophic fire and ecological emergency will impact the East Palestine community for years to come.
The Ohio train derailment was followed by similar fires, including a blaze at a recycling facility in Richmond, Indiana, that again burned for days and prompted shelter-in-place restrictions from a plume of smoke that could be picked up on weather radar. Adverse respiratory effects from the smoke were reportedly felt up to 50 miles away from the incident.
I’ve had the opportunity to hear stories from some of the support staff members that helped coordinate the resources at these incidents from the responding local, state and federal agencies, as well as outside clean-up contractors hired by the responsible parties. From these conversations, I believe that it is incumbent on local fire departments, in conjunction with county or state fire agencies, to quickly assess the hazards within their local communities and then create a plan for operations ahead of any potential catastrophic emergency.
PREPLANNING LIMITATIONS FOR VOLUNTEER, RURAL FIRE DEPARTMENTS
While larger fire departments may have access to expertise through their regular fire inspection program and the assistance of their Local Emergency Planning Committee (LEPC) to delineate hazardous occupancies or transportation corridors, the same may not be true for smaller or more rural communities. Add to this the fact that 70% of the estimated 30,000 fire departments across our country are staffed by volunteers and we may begin to see the problem in a new light.
Leaders at volunteer fire departments are being pulled in several directions at once, as many struggle to recruit and train enough volunteer firefighters in their communities to adequately handle routine emergencies, such as a single-family dwelling fires, car crashes or medical emergencies. Time designated for emergency disaster planning may be set aside for the more pressing and immediate needs of the day.
8 PREPLANNING STEPS FOR A SAFER COMMUNITY
When I started in the fire service as a volunteer, I distinctly remember driving past the iconic Spaeth’s General Store with my first chief, Corky Snyder. The chief stopped in, not to shop, but to show me the large rear shed that stored tons of ammonium nitrate fertilizer. To paraphrase his warning, “If this store is on fire, first protect this shed – and if it’s too far gone, evacuate the area for a quarter mile and get back yourself.” 
Fortunately, neither happened and Spaeth’s went out of business with the arrival of the “big box” stores, but it was my first practical lesson in preplanning.
In an ideal world, we should be able to achieve a safer community with a few steps:
1. Identify those occupancies that are hazardous or could have adverse effects on your town or community, perhaps to include the largest employer in the area.
2. Inspect those occupancies for all potential hazards, not just fires.
3. Look for “built-in” protection systems – fire alarms, sprinklers, water supply, extinguishers, fire separations, employee training, etc.
4. Determine if the facility large enough to have its own fire brigade to initially handle an incipient fire or help contain a larger one until the arrival of the fire department.
5. Based on these factors, develop a preplan that shows the location of things, such as fire department connections to supplement the sprinklers or other fire protection systems.
6. Familiarize members of the department with the structure(s) and the processes that are taking place within each. Note, as well, if there are areas where standard fire suppression may do more harm than good.
7. Do a needs assessment to determine, in a worst-case scenario, how many firefighters and how much equipment would be needed to safely contain and extinguish a fire in this facility.
8. Sit down with the needed neighboring departments to make them aware of your game plan and what they should expect if called to assist you.
IMPLEMENTING THE LIST
While not a thorough list, how is today’s time-constrained volunteer fire department going to accomplish any or all these objectives? 
First, your county should have an LEPC that is charged with identifying and planning for an emergency in a high hazard occupancy. The LEPC should have copies of the Material Safety Data Sheet (MSDS) for any hazardous or corrosive materials used in the facility, and these should be available to you as the responding fire department.
Second, if you do not have a certified fire inspector, contact your State Fire Marshal’s office. In most states, the SFM is authorized to enter any structure or commercial occupancy for the purpose of inspecting it for fire or other dangerous hazards during normal business hours. A copy of their latest inspection can assist in your preplanning.
The plans review section of the SFM’s office may also help determine if the existing fire suppression systems or water supply are adequate for your needs at the facility site.
In the case of railroads or over-the-road trucks, ensure your department is trained on the hazardous materials classification markings and have the most recent edition of the Emergency Response Guidebook (ERG) on each fire apparatus, or on your cell phone.  The ERG is usually available free from your state or county EMA, as well as the LEPC.
BOTTOM LINE: HAVE A PLAN
While I know this is a lot to consider, especially for a volunteer department, it is an integral part of your service to anticipate the dangers and your response to the unthinkable disasters that may befall your community. Be prepared with a plan so you are ready to act.

**Training The Chiefs: Where Chief Officers Should Focus Their Time And Effort
	Billy Goldfeder
As I approach the age of 68, I am very conscientious about my career roles and responsibilities – a high priority but one that always comes second to my family. I take my job very seriously, be it on a fire scene, when I am delivering training or when I am attending training – and I still to this day take every class I can related to my role as a fireground boss.
It really is important that I remain aware of and trained on the most relevant, proven tactics related to running a division, command or sector. And I may often be the most aggressive student because I have quite the number of “files” (in my memory) that sometimes have to be erased and replaced with what we are expected to do now. It's not easy, but it's very doable and, quite frankly, must be done if I want to keep going. 
There has perhaps never been a more dangerous time for a company or chief officer to rest on their laurels – to be satisfied with past training and success and do nothing to achieve further success, basically just relying on what you already know. If you are going to do the job, continued training a MUST.
What you already know probably doesn't apply to what the chemical, construction and manufacturing industries are already cranking out. Odds are that 2 years ago, you had zero clue about the impact of lithium-ion batteries and how they would turn us on our heads. 
Company officers, if there is training, you should be there. But what about the chiefs? Are they at the same training? Are they stretching lines and venting roofs during training? If so, stop. Training needs to be what YOU as a chief officer will be doing at the next fire. Train on your role and responsibility. For example, if there are a few companies drilling on stretching lines or operating at the burn building, then chiefs should be drilling on what they do at those fires – running command, running a division. 
LET’S PLAY BALL
Have you ever seen a pro football team coach gearing up and practicing plays on the field? Don't bet on it. Bet on the coach doing what they do during the game – COACHING. Focus on training and doing what YOU are expected to do at the emergency. Don't vent roofs, don't pull ceilings, don't stretch lines – that's what the firefighters and company officers do.
The chiefs who don't attend training on a regular basis, who don't review strategies and tactics and who fail to ensure their policies align, are setting themselves up for failure – and a failure for those whom they command. Again, with a football analogy, there is not a successful pro football team coach who isn't attending training with the players to ensure that they are all in sync.
Don't like sports? No problem. Look at music. Find a successful orchestra where the conductor or band leader doesn't attend training with the members. You won't find it. The band CANNOT succeed when the leader isn't part of every aspect of practicing and playing. 
CHIEFS AT TRAINING
Everyone is busy. Chiefs attend budget meetings, council meetings and all the other stuff chiefs do, but any chief officers who is going to respond to fires and assume a command role has no choice but to also attend command-level training on a regular basis. So much is changing, and their skills must match what they are going to do when arriving on scene. 
Unfortunately, there are chiefs who haven't attended relevant tactical training in years but still show up at incidents and take command. When that happens, the equation leads to some scary outcomes. The disconnect – and potential bad outcome – is very predictable. 
Are we saying that command must always be taken by an arriving senior or higher-ranking chief from a lower ranking chief? Nope. If the incident is going well, let it keep going well and support the IC. Ask the IC what they need done and do that. A rule of thumb is to take command when doing so can improve the incident; otherwise, why change the operation? 
The purpose of these thoughts is not the “take command/don't take command” discussion. The purpose is to consider whether the person establishing or taking command is attending regular, applicable training that matches the incident and what the companies on the fireground are expected to perform.
All those years of training and experience absolutely count – that's how chiefs become chiefs. But that training cannot stop. Just look around your response area – from big-box stores to wooden high rises to lithium-ion batteries and e-vehicles to even lighter construction (and everything that is burning in the stores and dwellings), plus the fact that the number of fires in North America is going UP, then add those people who fight progressive fire codes each and every day. Put it all together and it’s easy to see why regular tactical fire chief command and chief division supervisor level training is essential.
FIRE DISTRICT FINANCES…..ITS TAXPAYER’S MONEY!!
No new audits this week.
OUR CHANGING FIRE SERVICE –CHALLENGES & OPPORTUNITIES!
OPPORTUNITIES:
Bill To Reimburse Alabama Emts & Paramedics For Schooling Moves Forward At Statehouse
Alabama House bill 213 is being fast-tracked through the Alabama legislature right now. One of the main draws for the bill is it could help EMTs and paramedics be reimbursed for their college expenses in full, unlike previously where portions of their college expenses were paid for, according to Chauncey Wood, Governmental Affairs Legislative Liaison for the Alabama Rescue Squad Association. He says the funds would come from the state's education trust fund, and be paid out through the department or association the paramedic or EMT is affiliated with. However, he says the bill would do more than just pay for EMTs and paramedics schooling. "And it goes back even retroactive to take care of people that have gone through the course and already pass it, just excludes the fee" he said.

Join FASNY’s First Annual Summer Games
Does Your Fire Department Have What It Takes?
TIME IS RUNNING OUT!  Sign Up NOW! 
June 16-18, 2023 in Baldwinsville, NY!
Friday 19:00 Chicken Wing Eating Contest
Saturday 10:00 til 17:00 Gear Race, Hoseline Replacement, Bucket Brigade, Pushball
Sunday Broom Ball and Awards Ceremony
This event is in partnership with Baldwinsville Fire Department.
SIGN UP HERE:  https://firefightersassociationofthestateofnewyork.cmail19.com/t/y-l-ptliuik-ikjuyhjliy-y/

CHALLENGES:
More Than 132K Jeep Cherokee SUVs Recalled Again for Fire Risk 
Stellantis is recalling more than 132,000 Jeep Cherokees at risk of catching fire due to an electrical problem that a previous recall failed to fix. The company instructs owners to park their vehicles outdoors until the problem can be addressed, though no repair is available yet. Issued last Thursday, the recall concerns the power liftgate module used in some 2014-2016 Jeep Cherokees. As originally built, water could find its way into the power liftgate module and cause an electrical short. A recall in 2015 attempted to fix that issue by replacing the module's organic resin cover with a waterproof one, as well as any corroded connectors. A previous repair may not have fixed the problem, as the new recall warns that the short could cause a fire in the power liftgate module when the ignition is on or off.

Thief Steals Emergency Vehicle from Brunswick (NY) Firehouse
A man entered the Eagles Mills Fire Department firehouse Tuesday night and stole an emergency vehicle.
The utility SUV was taken sometime around 10:45 p.m. by an unidentified male who used an orange bicycle to arrive at the firehouse. He left in possession of the bicycle.
The Rensselaer County Sheriff’s Office reported Wednesday that it received a tip via Facebook and recovered the vehicle in Colonie. It appears the person may have simply taken the vehicle on a joy ride.
The suspect who was photographed by cameras in the fire station during the incident is in custody on burglary and grand larceny charges.

New $1.2M Springfield (IL) Fire Truck Too Tall for Nearby Viaduct
After spending $1.2 million on a new fire truck, the city of Springfield found out the new rig is one inch too tall to fit under the viaduct near the main fire station. The viaduct at Capitol Avenue, between Second and Fourth, is only 12 feet tall and the rig is 12 feet, 1 inch tall. Once the department discovered the problem, rank-and-file firefighters were sounding the alarm, the report said. A fire official said the department now has little choice but to adapt, the report said. The new fire truck will likely serve the city for at least two more decades. So, firefighters will need to train for alternative routes to avoid heading west on Capitol Avenue, the report said.

Michigan Fire Departments Merge as Result of Staffing Shortages
	Elizabeth Brewer
Recent budget cuts prompted some local fire departments to make a tough decision — to join together and create a new kind of emergency management authority.
The new Northwest Wexford Emergency Authority’s fire department consists of personnel and representation from Antioch, Hanover, Springville and Wexford townships.
According to the new website, the five-person board of directors for this emergency coalition are Tom Williams from Antioch, Dave Williams from Wexford, Peggy Benz from Hanover, Tom Stagg from Springville and Joe Hurlburt, who was elected to serve as the fifth board member.
NWEA treasurer Erica Szegda said the coalition was first established last March to provide more economical emergency medical and fire services to residents.
Former Buckley Fire Department Chief Michael Guernsey will serve as fire chief of this new authority, with paramedic and former assistant Buckley fire department Chief Justin Runyon serving as its director.
Guernsey’s first official day in this new position was March 21, he said.
Talks about this new authority began almost a full year before that, when Guernsey said that the Village of Buckley formally disbanded ambulance services on Jan. 1, 2022.
He said they had missed 22 percent of their calls and full staffing was “harder and harder” to achieve.
But with the creation of the authority, Guernsey said their goal was to take three fire departments — Springville, Buckley and Mesick — and form one fire and rescue department.
“It’s basically the same people, same trucks, doing the same thing, just a different name,” he said.
Part of this merger, he explained, will be downsizing the number of buildings the new authority is in charge of from four or five to two, and downsizing the number of trucks in their fleet from 14 or 15 to “less trucks.”
“By doing all of that, hopefully we can save some money,” Guernsey said. “One common goal going forward is to try and up staffing.”
Staffing was another big problem all the separate fire departments faced before the merger, he said. They’re just weren’t enough people to fully staff each individual department.
Certification changes over the years, the pandemic, an aging population and other departments hiring staff makes the field a lot more competitive for employers, Guernsey said.
Ideally, Guernsey said he would have two 24/7 firefighters and EMTs in Buckley and Mesick — four staff total between the two places.
But to achieve those numbers, he said they’ll have to figure out money.
“Money right now is the biggest hold-up,” he said. “So we still have to tweak the budget a little bit.”
According to officials from the NWEA, budgets could change when the millages are up for re-election next year.
Guernsey said he plans on asking for more money through those millages when they expire.
As of Tuesday morning, Guernsey said he has hired 19 people for this new authority, and is still accepting more applications.
He said they’re hoping to start up the authority’s EMS services on June 1.
The next regular board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 25 at 6 p.m at the Mesick Fire Station.
RECRUITMENT AND RETENTION
$2.2M Grant Helps Pa. Firefighter Recruitment Campaign Exceed Goal
	Maddie Seiler
21 volunteer fire departments in the Capital Region Firefighter Recruitment Campaign are aiming to recruit 200 firefighters by 2025. [EDITOR’S NOTE: Imagine 21 fire departments working together for one goal!! Astonishing!!]
May 12 - As a kid, Joey Perales was always interested in firefighting.
When he learned that a junior firefighting program for teens ages 14 to 17 existed, he did a little research and put in an application to volunteer for New Kingstown Fire Company in May 2022.
"... You always see them go by," Joey said. "You hear the house siren go off, and it was always a rush to see that, so I wanted to be a part of [that]."
This June, the now 16-year-old Silver Spring Township resident will celebrate one year of volunteer service.
Perales' one-year mark will come just weeks after the Capital Region Firefighter Recruitment Campaign celebrated its own first anniversary.
The campaign launched on April 27, 2022, and came from a four-year $2.2 million grant awarded by the Federal Emergency Management Agency to the Capital Region Council of Governments, or CapCOG. It united 21 capital region fire companies with the goal of recruiting a total of 200 volunteers throughout its lifespan, which extends through 2025.
Now a year in, participating companies have gained a combined total of 71 new volunteer firefighters, 21 over the annual goal of 50 new volunteers.
"When volunteer fire companies and municipalities work together toward a common vision, good things can happen," said Jerry Ozog, a member of the CapCOG Advisory Committee and executive director of the Pennsylvania Fire and Emergency Services Institute. "This collaborative project between the local governments and volunteer fire companies has exceeded my expectations."
New Kingstown Fire Company is one of many Cumberland County departments participating in the campaign, including Union Fire Company, Monroe Fire Company, Silver Spring, Hampden, West Shore Bureau of Fire, East Pennsboro, Camp Hill, Carlisle Fire & Rescue Services, Lisburn, Lower Allen, Upper Allen and New Cumberland.
Chief Curtis Hall of New Kingstown Fire Company said the department gained 10 volunteers in 2022 and two more so far this year.
He described the campaign as a tool that helps get the word out about a need for members, including firefighters, fire police, junior members and administrative volunteers that span departments across the region.
"If we're not advertising, then people don't know, they just assume that we're good," Hall said. "They see the fire trucks rolling down the street and they assume that there are people on them, so if we don't get that word out there that we need help, then they don't know."
During year one of the Capital Region Firefighter Recruitment Campaign, Hall said New Kingstown has shared information as much as possible on social media.
He said the grant funding the campaign is helping to cover the cost of training, which is free for volunteers. This allows the department to reallocate a portion of its budget typically dedicated to training costs for other uses, such as buying equipment.
The retention side of the grant will also provide up to a $500 stipend for Firefighter-I certified members who responded to at least 12% of the prior year's calls, according to the grant's program manager, Scot Ryno. While this stipend only exists through the life of the grant, Hall said departments could choose to build the amount into their annual budgets.
"We know that there's there [are] people that live in our communities that are capable of assisting and maybe receiving the training for firefighters," Hall said. "Now through the grant is the perfect opportunity that they can try that out."
Since he joined the company, Joey has responded to fires, crashes and other calls. He's also participated in multiple community events and training, including a structural burn class on April 30 at a building on Hempt Road in Silver Spring Township.
"I've learned a lot about fire safety [and] kind of the science behind fire development," he said, adding that he plans to further his training and continue his fire service.

Volunteer Firefighters Save N.Y. Taxpayers Billions Annually, FASNY Study Finds
A COPY OF THE REPORT IS POSTED TO THE WEB SITE AND HERE AT: https://afdca.org/wp-[image: ]content/uploads/2023/03/FASNY-Economic-Study-2023.pdf
TRAINING FOR YOUR MEMBERS AND OFFICERS: PASS IT FORWARD!!
THE COMPANY OFFICER “The Keys to Success”
Presenter: FDNY Lieutenant Retired, Tim Klett
This class will take the student through the transition from firefighter to company level officer and discuss the attributes that every Officer must strive to attain. It will cover areas such as discipline, training, and the everyday duties of a company officer. This class covers the many key decisions made before, during and after any fire incident. These decisions can ultimately make or break the operation and put lives at risk. Knowing your firefighters’ strengths and weaknesses will make your decisions more effective and productive. Both Engine and Truck company fireground decisions will have a direct impact on the success of the operation with most of these decisions falling on the shoulders of the Company Level Officer, making him a key player on the fireground.
Seminar offered Sunday, June 18, 2023, 8:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Breakfast sandwiches & Coffee served at 8:00 a.m. This seminar is Free but donations will be accepted to offset the cost of the speaker. Location: Union Fire Company, Station #2. Register by Department no later than June 11,2023 email Captain Dubois @ ufccapt@bsfd.org. This class is open to current officers or those interested in becoming future officers.

[image: ]
NYS "Fit For Duty" NEW YORK LEADERSHIP SERIES
The new cannabis laws in NYS have caused concerns for fire districts. Fit For Duty is a concept and toolbox that will let you address the concerns, without dealing with all the yet-to-be-decided legal issues. When adopted by your fire district, this policy will also let you deal with firefighters impaired by alcohol, sleep deprivation, physical conditions, mental concerns, and lack of training.
Date: Wednesday 5/31/2023 Time: 7:00 PM EST
REGISTER HERE: https://mcneilandcompany.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=03596f243a9d922954ebaf15e&id=fc280c2b70&e=781e9a2c81

UL FSRI Fire Safety Academy – 1 Hour Web Based Course on Lithium Ion Batteries
This course focuses on foundational research about lithium-ion batteries, thermal runaway and how fire and explosion hazards can develop. The knowledge you gain in this course can help you identify the risks associated with lithium-ion battery products in your personal and professional life.
COURSE ACCESS AT THIS LINK: https://training.fsri.org/course/035-science-lib
Available at any time for your members. 

REGISTRATION IS OPEN FOR THE NYSAFC 117TH ANNUAL CONFERENCE & FIRE 2023 EXPO!
June 14-17 • The Oncenter • Syracuse, NY With exhibits, fire and EMS classes, Hands-On Training, and networking events for personnel of all ranks, there’s something for everyone at the premier fire industry, rescue, and EMS conference and expo in the Northeast!
CLASSROOM EDUCATION
More than 35 classes will be presented by some of the most respected leaders in the industry from Wednesday – Saturday for Conference Full Term registrants. EMS CME classes will be delivered, and special training for codes personnel and commissioners will be available. The schedule of classes is coming soon!
ATTENDEE REGISTRATION
REGISTER IN ADVANCE or at the door! New – online registration is available for single registrants! Those registering groups must use the PDF form.
ONE DAY TICKETS (EXPO ONLY)
Pre-Registration: $25 (per person, includes 3 tickets)
On-Site: $10 (per person, per day)
FULL TERM REGISTRATION (EXPO & CLASSES)
NYSAFC Individual Member: $100 (per person)
Non-Member: $175 (per person)

NYSAFC 2023 Seminar Series, “Truck Skills Beyond the Textbooks”
Early in our firefighting orientation, we’re taught basic skills and tactics from textbooks. In addition, we’ll drill and be tested on many of these skills at fire academy buildings to attain our firefighting certifications. It’s a good process, but our learning shouldn’t stop there because we haven’t been exposed to many of the situations we’ll encounter at fires and emergencies. Plus, the buildings in the academy aren’t conducive to allowing us to operate with tools to open the walls and ceilings, pull suspended ceilings, remove baseboard and window trim, or even cut open tongue and groove sheathed roofs. This interactive lecture strives to go beyond textbook learning and bring alive street skills, tips, and tactics of truck work in: portable ladders, overhaul, forcible entry, roof ventilation, tool use, and more.
Registration (per person):
$35 – NYSAFC members
$50 – non-members
Pre-registration encouraged.
Albany Co. October/23/23, Fulton Co. September/7/23, Saratoga Co. October/24/23
REGISTER AT THIS LINK: https://www.nysfirechiefs.com/2023seminarseries
[image: ] University Provides a Wealth of Training Opportunities UPDATED FOR 2023
VFIS TRAINING AND RESOURCE CATALOG 2023
https://afdca.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/2023-ETC-Resource-Catalog-VFIS.pdf
VFIS UNIVERSITY – USERS GUIDE
https://afdca.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/VFIS-University-User-Guide-3.pdf
VFIS TRAINING OFFICER USERS GUIDE
https://afdca.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/VFISU-Training-Officer-User-Guide.pdf
VFIS RESPONDER HELP FLYER
https://afdca.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/2023-VFIS-Responder-Help-Flyer.pdf

NEW PPE STANDARDS COMING TO THE FIRE SERVICE
**Standards Changes Ahead: An Upcoming Transformation In Gear Care And Maintenance
Jeffrey O. and Grace G. Stull	
The PPE world is still coming to terms with the recent, advocated changes to NFPA 1971: Standard on Protective Ensembles for Structural Fire Fighting and Proximity Fire Fighting. The primary change involves the consolidation of standards related to turnout clothing, station/work uniform, SCBA, and PASS certification requirements into a single standard (NFPA 1970) – a change that has generated significant discussion about future fire service PPE. Within the new framework, several new changes have been proposed; however, these changes have only been tentatively accepted at this stage.
On the heels of the NFPA 1971 revision, the NFPA is attempting another consolidation of standards, this time with the selection, care and maintenance requirements for PPE that are primarily directed at fire departments. NFPA 1851 (turnout gear) and NFPA 1852 (SCBA) would be consolidated into the new NFPA 1850. This revision will be equally complicated and impactful to the fire service.
Here we’ll address what we believe to be the emerging issues of concern with respect to fire service PPE programs, gear selection, PPE cleaning and decontamination, verification for independent service providers (ISPs), and PPE retirement. We expect the consolidated NFPA 1850 to address rapidly evolving expectations and technology for properly selecting and caring for/maintaining clothing and SCBA.
PPE PROGRAMS
While many departments struggle with the necessary resources to implement all parts of the PPE program prescribed by NFPA 1851, new questions have been raised about whether departments should be required to have a second set of gear to backfill gear taken out of service for purposes of cleaning or to require the exchange of PPE at an immediately dangerous to life and health (IDLH) event. At the very least, consideration may be given to requiring departments to have a plan for replacing gear that is taken out of service due to its contamination or need for repairs.
There are continuing issues with how individuals handling contaminated gear should be protected. These individuals include firefighters, workers at ISPs, and even manufacturers that have gear returned to them. The application of “universal procedures” – the assumption that clothing is contaminated with infectious material that is commonly applied in the medical field – may be extended to all forms of contamination and specifically for fire service gear following a response. The result of this approach would be to have individuals handling used/contaminated gear wear certain minimum PPE. This PPE is likely to include examination gloves, face shields, aprons, and in some cases, lesser forms of respiratory protection.
An established role in many departments is the SCBA technician – one trained by manufacturers – for the repair and servicing of SCBA. A related position is being proposed for all PPE where minimum qualifications would be set for one or more individuals within a department to be competent in the care and maintenance of department PPE.
Additionally, some believe that more education on contamination risks and exposure hazards is needed, and there is a strong push to provide more educational materials (housed in the annex of NFPA 1851) that allow departments to customize how they put together a program specific to their level of resources.
GEAR SELECTION
Over the past several years, various nuances for how gear may be selected have come into practice. As a result, there are several new considerations for how hazard and risk assessments should be conducted – considerations that are not currently part of the requirements or guidance offered by NFPA 1851. For example, while NFPA 1500: Standard on Fire Department Occupational Safety, Health, and Wellness Program generally covers requirements for the use of different PPE for different department responses, there is nothing in NFPA 1851 to specifically address the use of alternative types of PPE in contrast to structural firefighting protective ensembles. This is despite the fact that many statistics bear out that structural calls are only a small proportion of the overall number of responses for most departments. Thus, there may be increased consideration for departments to decide how they should limit the use of turnout gear and otherwise employ other types of gear for medical calls and other types of non-fire responses. All of this would need to account for available fire department resources.
Recent changes in industry offerings of various PPE also point to the inclusion of factors such as restricted substances present in gear, as well as overall durability and serviceability. New proposed metrics within the next edition of NFPA 1971 may provide end users with data for comparing products along these lines. Therefore, providing guidance in the NFPA 1851 standard is paramount in allowing departments to make selection decisions based on their risk and hazard assessments.
PPE CLEANING AND DECONTAMINATION
In the 2020 revision of NFPA 1851, the entire cleaning and decontamination chapter was significantly revamped where greater emphasis was placed on gear worn during a structural fire being considered contaminated and subjected to advanced or specialized cleaning. The introduction of on-scene preliminary exposure reduction was another major milestone in transforming the approach to address contamination control at the fire scene. With the next edition of NFPA 1851, further advancements are expected.
One of the proposed areas of cleaning will be changes to the general procedures for helmets, gloves, footwear and SCBA to recognize emerging cleaning technologies that provide modern alternatives to conventional manual cleaning methods. It is also likely there will be criteria added that permit the qualification of entire turnkey processes, equipment and detergents to overcome what some in the industry to consider “loose” insufficiently validated claims of contamination removal effectiveness.
A separate area of investigation is the development of more explicit information for addressing the removal of common but unique contaminants such as diesel fuel and other hydrocarbon mixtures, asbestos and lithium battery fire decomposition products. Some of the proposals may entail promotion of methods where the effectiveness of a specific technique for removing these contaminants can be shown.
There is also an intention to provide more support for in-house department cleaning capabilities. One area of research being conducted by the Fire Protection Research Foundation is exploring how fire departments can perform relatively simple and inexpensive techniques to demonstrate that their internal cleaning procedures are working correctly and efficiently.
ISP VERIFICATION
After a couple of years since the verification of ISP-based cleaning has been in place, some concerns have been raised as to whether “special” procedures are being utilized only during the verification process to meet the minimum contamination removal requirements (now set at 50% or greater for both organic and inorganic chemicals). Consequently, some ISPs may be getting better data than what is actually used for their standard cleaning of gear for fire departments. Steps are being considered for how the verification process can be better supervised to ensure that cleaning is consistently done and is effective as reported by the independent test results.
There is further interest in having ISPs report the results online to the certification organization. This will ensure that all fire departments can review results against the NFPA 1851 requirements as one factor in their choice of the specific ISP. Some contend that the verification procedures are not sufficiently reliable to allow an “apples to apples” comparison where the verification testing is repeatable for such comparisons. Therefore, another part of the investigation of changes for verifying of ISPs may include a robust examination and improvement of actual test procedures now in NFPA 1851.
RETIREMENT
No revision to NFPA 1851 goes by without a debate on the mandatory 10-year retirement of turnout clothing. This divisive requirement has been contentious since it was first introduced in the 2nd edition beginning 2008. The reason that gear must be taken out of service for principal protection has been based on three factors:
1. 10 years represents two revision cycles of the NFPA 1971 product standard in which requirements and technology can significantly change for PPE;
2. It is impossible to fully evaluate the efficacy of the gear for its continued protection since the necessary nondestructive tests are not available; and
3. Evidence based on destructive testing for used gear has shown degradation in performance properties for gear that was 10 years old or more.
More recently, a new reason was added based on the knowledge that gear is not fully decontaminated using conventional cleaning processes.
There are entire states that have opposed the mandatory 10-year retirement requirement because they have unused gear obtained through grants sitting in reserve that would no longer be viable according to NFPA 1851. It is expected that this issue will come up again, and it is possible that special exceptions may be proposed. Yet, any such changes will be subject to rigorous debate.
SCBA has a unique situation whereby, per federal regulations, cylinders have a maximum service life of 15 years. Because many SCBA are updated by departments to the use of retrofit kits to bring the SCBA into compliance to a newer standard, the process of standardizing an overall service life becomes more difficult. Currently, fire departments are advised to follow manufacturer recommendations for taking specific SCBA and SCBA components out of service.
Mandatory retirement is seen as an onerous issue because it is often perceived as a means for creating premature replacement for items to the benefit manufacturers. This perception is unfounded because committees are balanced in their participation, where the fire service and other user concerns are duly taken into account for all aspects of product selection and use.
GET INVOLVED
Since the revision process is just beginning, it is important for the NFPA Technical Committee to hear from the entire fire service. If you have ideas for changes or concerns about any changes discussed above, it is best to contact someone on the committee to get more information. Further, if you would like to propose any new ideas, you can visit the NFPA website to make specific public inputs for addressing topics in which you are interested.
BUYING A FIRE TRUCK!
Apparatus Purchasing: Apathy in Procurement and Specs, Part 3
	Bill Adams
Some can be discouraged to the point that they do not want to participate with the apparatus purchasing committee (APC), hypothesizing everything is copacetic with the APC. Part 3 addresses the specification writing process, which can “make or break” a committee’s efforts. Included are internal topics that, although possibly detrimental to the process, many will not acknowledge let alone address. 
THE TRUTH 
Most APCs do not have the expertise or experience to write a detailed set of purchasing specifications without outside help. Committees should interact with the manufacturers or dealers of complete apparatus and component parts to ensure they specify up-to-date and compatible components and they incorporate applicable safety standards into the document. Professional apparatus consultants and specification writers do so regularly. APCs that do not do so at their own peril and possible embarrassment. Apparatus purchasing ought to be a twoway street of mutual trust between buyer and sellers—although the relationship can be contentious at times. A similar degree of reciprocal trust among committee members should exist. Prospective and actual APC members may become disillusioned when some on the committee believe as gospel whatever their preferred vendor may say. The same is applicable to the members themselves. Committee membership does not automatically bestow intellect, common sense, and unchallenged knowledge on an individual. Members are not immune from making mistakes and misstatements. 
TREAD CAREFULLY 
Federal, state, and local political subdivisions have written “rules and regulations” that must be followed when taxpayers’ monies are expended. It is the APC’s responsibility to know and adhere to those applicable to their locale. It can be embarrassing to write an “illegal” specification. As mentioned, interaction between apparatus manufacturers (OEMs), vendors, and fire departments prior to and during the specification writing process is commonplace and almost an unwritten requirement. All parties should tread carefully. The news media thrives on subjects alluding to possible collusion, conspiracy, and bid rigging. Potential APC members may not want to put themselves in such a position. Some people dodge accountability at all costs. 
RULES OF ENGAGEMENT 
Long before a committee puts pen to paper to develop specifications, it and the authority having jurisdiction (AHJ) must honestly answer several questions (aka “soul searching”). The APC must receive directions. From a committee member’s perspective, it is not unreasonable to ascertain what the internal “rules of engagement” are before participating. 
1. Has the APC been charged to determine the kind of rig to purchase, or has it been given free reign by the AHJ? For example, who determines if the ladder truck will be replaced by a quint? Will a rescue-pumper replace an existing rescue and pumper? 
2. Is the intent to write a competitive specification? 
3. Will the document be used in a formal (legal) bid in a political subdivision?
4. Is the objective to favor one particular manufacturer? 
5. Will the document be used to eliminate nonfavored manufacturers? 
6. Is the bidding process a formality to procure what the AHJ has predetermined? 
7. Will a cooperative purchasing program be used? 
It is important to note that after a committee has been working, its direction is often changed or influenced after interacting with and evaluating multiple OEMs. Examples include the following: 
■ It may decide to favor a particular manufacturer.
■ It may propose purchasing a stock unit. 
■ It may want to “eliminate” a specific manufacturer, process, or material. 
That is not being wishy washy—it is a committee doing its job. APC members must have open minds and be willing to adapt. Some may be overly apprehensive about reporting to the fire chief or the AHJ that the rig they want to purchase may not be the correct choice for the department. It could be too big, be too expensive, or not meet the fire department’s operational requirements. Prospective members may find those possibilities overwhelming and “not what they signed up for.” 
OEMS AND CO-OPS
With few exceptions, fire apparatus manufacturers don’t appear to be disseminating in-depth technical data on their Web sites or in their brochures and literature. Today’s marketing and advertising seem to rely on quality photographs and catchphrases such as “topof-the-line,” “first class,” “heavy duty,” etc. APC members seeking knowledge may become disillusioned. Concurrently, purchasing through co-ops (cooperative purchasing programs) may have lessened the use of comprehensive and extremely detailed purchasing specifications. That can be frustrating for APC members seeking to compare products and educate themselves. It is easy and takes little time and effort for an APC member to look at a couple of brochures, point at a photograph, and say that’s what we want. The bidding process, including writing the specifications, has been eliminated. If it works for the fire department, so be it. Apathy may have setin. Inquisitive APC members can become frustrated and even disillusioned with co-op purchasing that eliminates the competitive bidding process. Conscientious and responsible APC members will still require detailed specifications be provided for co-op purchases. 
THE SPEC WRITER
The vast majority of fire departments that already know whose apparatus they want to purchase have a preferred manufacturer “help” write the purchasing specifications. Usually, they are extremely proprietary regardless of what the vendor claims. It is doubtful a vendor will willingly write a nonproprietary specification that other manufacturers can readily meet. As previously mentioned, purchasing is a two-way street of mutual trust and honesty between vendor and purchaser. It must exist between the APC and the specification writer whether it be a committee member, outside consultant, or preferred vendor. Regardless of the technical particulars an APC agrees to, the person writing the purchasing specification determines what is or is not included in the document. Items can be accidentally or purposefully omitted, altered, or even added. APC members who have been “surprised” during past purchases may be reluctant to set themselves up for another in the future. There is no inference that chicanery exists in every APC, with every spec writer, or with every vendor. However, mistakes can happen. It is possible to “trust but verify” without making an accusation. Timid APC members can always say, “I can’t find that in the specs. Please show me.”
PREBID CONFERENCE
A publicly held prebid conference is an excellent forum for committee members to ascertain if a purchasing specification is “what was decided on.” Vendors—and committee members—are usually careful and forthright when answering questions and evaluating a purchasing specification when sitting in the same room with their peers. Knowing that such a “checks-and-balances” process will be used may influence apprehensive firefighters to participate in apparatus purchasing and writing specifications. A definition on checks and balances found at Investopedia.com states: “Checks and balances are various procedures set in place to reduce mistakes, prevent improper behavior, or decrease the risk of centralization of power. Checks and balances usually ensure that no one person or department has absolute control over decisions, clearly define the assigned duties, and force cooperation in completing tasks.” Good luck!
[bookmark: _Hlk99621456][bookmark: _Hlk104488266][bookmark: _Hlk109159573][bookmark: _Hlk131671413]HEALTH – SAFETY & LODDS – TAKING CARE OF OUR MEMBERS!
[bookmark: _Hlk50751480][bookmark: _Hlk52004117]CDC Finds Skin Infection Never Before Seen in US in NYC
A new skin infection seemingly never detected before in the United States has been detected in at least two patients in New York City, and more cases are under review, federal health officials say.
The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention identified a "drug-resistant" infection responsible for causing severe ringworm cases in two women. The ringworm, also called tinea, causes itchy, red rashes on large areas of the body.
NYC patients have experienced lesions on their neck, abdomen, buttocks and thighs, according to the CDC report released last week.
Their particular strain of ringworm was tested and came back as Trichophyton indotineae, a strain that scientists say has reached "epidemic proportions" in South Asia. Periodic cases have been detected in other parts of the world, including Europe and Canada, but the two NYC cases are believed to be the first detected in the U.S.
The CDC is concerned about this particular strain because the skin infection has not responded to typical treatments prescribed by dermatologists.
The agency was first made aware of the virus at the end of February when a dermatologist in the city reported the two patients, women ages 28 and 47. The younger patient, pregnant at the time, exhibited symptoms all the way back in the summer of 2021. She had no recent history of international travel, which the CDC said could suggest local transmission.
The 28-year-old was prescribed an initial antifungal treatment that failed to clear the rash, but a subsequent four-week course of itraconazole finally did the trick.
Almost a year later, the CDC said the second woman developed a widespread rash while traveling in Bangladesh. She tried topical creams but when she came back to the U.S., she went to an "emergency department" three times to seek additional treatment. A second topical treatment and two four-week courses of medication finally helped the 47-year-old see an 80% improvement.
According to the report, the woman lives with her son and husband, who have reported experiencing similar symptoms. The CDC said their cases are still being evaluated.
Dr. Avrom Caplan, who treated one of the patients, told NBC News that the fungal infection "is not a widespread problem" in the country.
Ringworm is spread through skin-to-skin contact and can appear on most areas of the skin. Although typically found among children, anyone can catch the infection.
If you believe you have this particular strain of ringworm, seek out a doctor or dermatologist for the appropriate treatment.

LODD Report: Maine Fire Capt. Died Saving Firefighter Trapped In Apartment Fire
	Bill Carey
MORGANTOWN, W.Va. — The NIOSH Fire Fighter Fatality Investigation and Prevention Program has released the report on the line-of-duty death of a firefighter from Maine on March 1, 2019. The initial report from the United States Fire Administration stated that Captain Joel Patrick Barnes used his body to protect another firefighter trapped by fire. 
The report lists seven contributing factors: 
1. Incomplete size-up and risk assessment
2. Lack of incident management
3. Lack of personnel accountability
4. Inadequate fireground communications
5. Rapid fire spread in the interior center stairwell
6. Lack of situational awareness
7. Lack of fire sprinkler system in a multi-family residential occupancy.
The fire department responded with automatic mutual aid resources for a report of smoke in an apartment building with one occupant trapped. An occupant inside a third-floor apartment bathroom called 911 for help. Engine 2, consisting of the captain, two firefighters, and a driver/operator, arrived and observed heavy smoke coming from the back of the building. The captain of Engine 2 took command immediately and requested a second alarm. He then informed the regional communication center (RCC) that he and a firefighter would enter through Side Alpha with a hoseline to search for the trapped civilian.  
The captain instructed the second firefighter to bring a ground ladder to the third floor for the rescue. While the driver connected to a hydrant, the captain and a firefighter entered the interior stairwell through the front door on Side Alpha and proceeded to the second floor.  
A police officer and the second firefighter positioned a ground ladder at the bathroom window on Side Bravo, where the civilian was trapped. The civilian climbed out of the window and onto the ladder. The police officer notified RCC that the civilian was safely outside the building however, the captain of Engine 2 did not receive this information promptly because it was transmitted on a police channel.  
Engine 2 continued operations on the third floor without knowing the civilian was already rescued. They decided to leave the hoseline on the second floor and proceed with a search on the third floor. They were unable to enter a third-floor apartment due to the fire and the captain decided to retreat from the structure. As they tried to exit, they encountered heavy fire blocking the central stairway, forcing them to find an alternative route. The pair moved towards the back of the building through the center hallway and entered the apartment where the fire originated.  
As conditions worsened, the captain shielded the firefighter by throwing himself on top of them. The captain called a Mayday, but no one on the fireground or RCC acknowledged the distress call.
You Tube Video LODD, Berwick ME 3/1/19 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UO9YkyuTM04
READ THE FULL NIOSH REPORT HERE: https://www.cdc.gov/niosh/fire/pdfs/face201902.pdf

IN 2023 WE HAVE SADLY EXPERIENCED *27 + 0=28 FIRE FIGHTER LODD’S
According to FirefighterCloseCalls.com*
In 2022 we experienced 101 LODDs reported nationally.!

You Just Never Know!
· A Farmland Indiana firefighter has been killed and another injured after being involved in a fire department tanker crash Thursday morning in Randolph County. The Indiana Department of Homeland Security stated the tanker landed on top of Assistant Chief Kyle T. Osgood after he was ejected from the cab and was pronounced dead at the scene. The other firefighter was medivaced from the scene and is in critical condition after surgery.
· A longtime member of the Tolland Connecticut Fire Department has died. Capt. Dennis Carlson, who was with the department 34 years starting as a volunteer, died unexpectedly on May 14th.
· Longtime Worcester, Massachusetts Firefighter Robert Halloran dies after cancer battle, leaving behind his wife  two daughters and a son.
· Philip Allan, a 25 year volunteer firefighter in the Simpson and Covington County areas was killed while he was responding to a car accident. Allan was hit by a vehicle after he stopped to help the victims of a rollover accident on Highway 49 that he happened upon.
· A volunteer firefighter with the Nez Perce County Fire Department was burned while fighting a grass fire off Webb Ridge Road in Nez Perce County.  Jimmy Ralstin, 70, was severely burned across 50% of his body, . Ralstin had responded to the fire that grew to 15 acres, and an unexpected shift in the wind resulted in a burn over that injured Ralstin and damaged a fire truck.
LIVING WITH LITHIUM-ION BATTERIES
NVFC WEBINAR
Lithium-Ion Batteries & Energy Storage Systems Series Part 2
THURSDAY June 1, 2023 AT 2 pm ET
REGISTER AT THIS LINK: https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_MVQxOfY4TcqFrLg1k4UOrQ#/registration

FDNY: E-Bike Battery Suspected Cause Of Bronx Fire
A lithium-ion battery was being investigated as the cause of a three-alarm fire in the University Heights section of the Bronx on Tuesday, according to FDNY. The fire started around 4 p.m. in the alleyway next to 139 Father Zeiser Place. Resident Frank Delamota told PIX11 News that one of the tenants was charging a lithium-ion battery next to several e-bikes outside. Delamota said he heard an explosion. "Right away, I pull out my fire extinguisher and I try to stop the fire, but it went too fast. The fire was too strong, I couldn't control it," Delamota said. "There were batteries and e-bikes on the exterior of the house," Deputy Fire Chief James Sangiamo said. But the Fire Marshal will determine the official cause.

Battery on Electric Wichita Bus Catches Fire
	Michael Stavola
Lithium-ion batteries caused an electric Wichita, Kansas city bus to catch fire early Wednesday morning, making it the second time in a week fire officials have attributed a damaging fire to such batteries. The bus damage is estimated at $650,000.
Battalion chief Jose Ocadiz said this fire and a house fire last week are the only ones he knows of that have been determined to come from those batteries. It’s a growing problem nationwide, so much that it will be the topic during a national fire convention next month.
Ocadiz said Wichita firefighters are in the early stages of learning how to properly fight these types of fires. Fire officials will be learning from Sedgwick County Emergency Management about the hazards and ways to extinguish those fires during a class Monday, he said.
“Being able to extinguish it is not as easy as just putting water on it,” he said.
Firefighters were called around 1:30 a.m. to the Wichita Transit maintenance building at 777 E. Waterman. Maintenance and security officials discovered the flames, which started on the batteries mounted on top of a bus.
The bus had been used during the day but wasn’t charging when it caught fire, city spokesperson Megan Lovely said.
Ocadiz said firefighters “doused the bus with a massive amount of water” and then maintenance officials helped get the bus out of the building once the batteries cooled enough.
A couple of windows on the building were destroyed by the fire, Lovely said, and the water firefighters used destroyed computers and tools in an office. The inside of the bus looked unscathed, she said, adding she didn’t know if the bus was destroyed.
The fire wasn’t hot enough to trigger the building’s sprinklers, she said.
The city has 11 electric buses, all paid for by federal grants, and 35 diesel buses. The fire would not impact bus routes, she said.
A May 11 fire in the 4700 block of North Cobblestone started when a person was charging a lithium-ion battery on their back deck, Ocadiz said, adding that the fire spread to the home and did “quite a bit of damage.” The only occupant was able to get out.
Fires from lithium-ion batteries have been blamed for causing injuries and deaths.
The lithium-ion battery on a scooter is blamed for causing a March fire in Bronx, New York, that injured at least seven people, according to USA Today. The batteries are common on scooters and electric bikes. The New York City Fire Department responded to at least 200 fires in 2022 on those types of vehicles that resulted in six deaths, according to the independent safety science organization UL Research Institutes.
After the Wichita house fire last week, fire officials said on social media to charge those batteries away from combustibles and to only use the batteries and charger that came with the item.
The batteries are also in phones and laptops. There have been incidents of them catching fire mid-flight. A CBS News investigation found that those incidents are happening more often. The investigation mentions an incident witnessed by a Wichita woman flying home with her son when a lithium-ion battery in a carry-on bag started smoking.
[bookmark: _Hlk76754136][bookmark: _Hlk104488325]BUILDING & FIRE CODE ISSUES – WHY ARE THEY IMPORTANT TO YOU? WEEKLY FIRE FATALITY DATA AS REPORTED BY THE MEDIA
Home builders and realtors already “drive” legislation with a history of disregard for life safety and a disgusting misinformation campaign about the cost of residential fire sprinklers, deaths are an awfully expensive price to pay to save money.  Stop the carnage, install residential sprinklers. Residential sprinklers are a component of the plumbing system, with approximately 1 head per room.  The purpose of residential sprinklers is to allow time for the occupants to escape.  Residential sprinklers are designed for quick response and only one at the most two heads may be triggered.  With residential sprinklers present, the civilian death rate is 89% LOWER.  Residential sprinklers will assist responding firefighters to do their jobs and save firefighters lives also, especially since everyone is short staffed!!
CHIEFS NEED TO SPEAK UP: This fire would not have been as bad if there were residential sprinklers!!
	
HOME FIRE FATALITIES BY THE MEDIA FROM THE US FIRE ADMINISTRATION

	Fire Deaths in 1&2 Family Dwellings in NYS
	39+6 = 45

	Last fire death 5/23/23 Herricks, Nassau Co. female, 60

	Fire Deaths in any type of Dwelling in NYS
	71+6 = 77

	Fire Deaths in 1&2 Family Dwellings Nationally
	585 + 46= 631(2 wks)

	Top Three State with the most 1&2 Family Deaths
	1 NY = 45

	
	2 PA = 35

	
	3 OH = 34

	There has been a total of 1035 civilian home fire fatalities in 2023
There were a total of 2251 residential fire fatalities reported in 2022 in the US media.

	Both the states of Maryland and California require sprinklers in residential dwellings


In 2022 in New York State 77 residents perished in fires in 1 & 2 family occupancies.
GRANTS THAT MAY HELP!
USDA Community Facility Grants for Rural Development
GRANT WEB SITE: https://www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/community-facilities-direct-loan-grant-program
GRANT GUIDELINES: https://offices.sc.egov.usda.gov/locator/app?state=us&agency=rd
[bookmark: _Hlk65151075][bookmark: _Hlk59887251]Grant Deadline: This program accepts applications on an ongoing basis.
For Rural Areas and Small Towns up to 20,000 in Population
Community Programs provide grants to assist in the development of essential community facilities in rural areas and towns of up to 20,000 in population. Grants are authorized on a graduated scale.
Grant funds may be used to:
· Assist in the development of essential community facilities.
· Construct, enlarge, or improve community facilities for health care, public safety, and community and public services.
· This can include the purchase of equipment required for a facility’s operation.
WHAT THIS GRANT DOES FOR YOUR AGENCY
Applicants located in small communities with low populations and low incomes will receive a higher percentage of grants. Grants are available to public entities such as municipalities, counties, and special-purpose districts, as well as non-profit corporations and tribal governments. In addition, applicants must have the legal authority necessary for construction, operation, and maintenance of the proposed facility and also be unable to obtain needed funds from commercial sources at reasonable rates and terms.
Only a limited number of grants will be awarded.
GRANT ELIGIBILITY
These grant funds are for rural areas and towns of up to 20,000 in population.
THE LIGHTER SIDE!

Hard to believe I once had a phone attached to a wall, and when it rang, I picked it up without knowing who was calling.


CLASSIFIEDUPDATED  POSTING

[bookmark: _Hlk83737273]Position Announcement
West Crescent Fire District 
The West Crescent Fire District is looking for a professional and highly motivated person to perform custodial services and to maintain fire district buildings, grounds and equipment. Must have good communication skills, the ability to manage several projects simultaneously, be flexible with work hours when necessary. Prior experience preferred and all candidates must have clean driver’s license. Employment application and job description can be found on the district website at www.westcrescentfire.com or by emailing Fire District Secretary Arthur Hunsinger at wcfdsec@nycap.rr.com 
Please send application, cover letter & resume to Arthur Hunsinger via email at wcfdsec@nycap.rr.com 
Position Announcement Station Keeper/Maintenance Person 
Full Time (40 hours/week) hourly position, commensurate with experience. Benefits available (health and disability insurance, vacation, sick days, holidays, retirement).
Qualifications/Requirements:
 Minimum High School diploma or equivalent 
 Relevant work or experience 
 Pass District Physical, able to lift objects weighing 70 lbs. 
 Preference given to those candidates at least 21 years of age 
 Ability to understand and carry out instructions. 
 Ability to deal with the public and work successfully with other employees and members of the Fire Department
Familiarity with equipment found in fire stations. 
 Experience with cleaning and light building maintenance. 
 Ability to perform minor mechanical repairs. 
 Initiative, resourcefulness and good judgement. 
 Basic computer knowledge for data entry. 
 Hold a valid NYS vehicle operator’s license. A CDL-B license will be required within six (6) months of employment, to include Air Brake Endorsement. Driver’s license will be enrolled in the NYS License Event Notification Service. License acceptable to Fire District’s insurance carrier  Background check for Arson Conviction and Sex Offender Registry. 
 Preference may be given to an active SCBA qualified member in a local fire department. 
 Need to be CPR/AED Certified
General Statement of Duties and Responsibilities: 
 Performs work under the general direction of the Building Committee Chairman and Fire District Secretary, as directed by the Board of Fire Commissioners 
 Maintain Fire District buildings, grounds and equipment. 
 Provide custodial type services at District Office and firehouse 
 Other duties as assigned and approved by the Board of Fire Commissioners 
 Within one (1) year of hire date, must be a qualified driver and pump operator on all District vehicles. (Training will be permitted on District time).
Examples of Work to be performed:
 Mowing and trimming of lawns, pruning and mulching, rake and remove leaves/debris as necessary. 
 Custodial type services including but not limited to: mopping, vacuuming, washing, scrubbing, cleaning windows, buffing, carpet cleaning, and garbage removal. 
 Paint interior/exterior of buildings as needed; power wash exterior buildings as necessary. 
 Responsible for maintenance and upkeep of vehicles and equipment provided by the Board of Fire Commissioners to complete duties. 
 Assist in the coordination of fire apparatus and equipment. Clean, fuel, maintain and transport apparatus and equipment as necessary. 
 Assist in coordination of various equipment testing (i.e. hose, ladder, pump). 
 Create written correspondence, generate maintenance records as necessary, enter data into fire district software and create reports as needed.
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DO YOU LIKE BEING AROUND FANS
DO YOU LIKE HELPING OTHERS
NYRA IS LOOKING FOR FIRE MARSHAL/EMTS
FOR THE 2023 SUMMER MEET AT SARATOGA
GET TO MEET NEW PEOPLE AS WELL AS WORKING OUTDOORS AND HELPING OTHERS
THE MEET RUNS FROM JULY 13TH THRU SEPTEMBER 4TH, WEDNESDAY THRU SUNDAY
WITH SOME WEEKENDS REQUIRED TO APPLY GO WWW.NYRAINC.COM AND LOOK UNDER THE CAREERS SECTION.
ANY QUESTIONS CONTACT JOHN GUZY AT 518-545-0615
OFFICERS OF THE CAPITAL AREA ASSOCIATION OF FIRE DISTRICTS
2023 OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS
President:	Tom Rinaldi, Commissioner Stillwater/Saratoga
1st VP:		John Meehan, Commissioner West Crescent/Saratoga
2nd VP:		Art Hunsinger, Commissioner Clifton Park Halfmoon/Saratoga
Board of Directors:	Les Bonesteel Commissioner Burnt Hills/Saratoga, Tom Wood Commissioner Northumberland/Saratoga, Joyce Petkus Treasurer Greenfield/Saratoga, Ed Woehrle Commissioner Niskayuna #1/Schenectady and Mike Podolec Commissioner West Glenville/Schenectady
Secretary: Terry Briscoe
Treasurer: Tony Hill
Sargent at Arms: Tom Wood
Chaplain: Fred Richards
Legal Council: Greg Serio
The Capital Area Association represents fire district officials from the fire districts in Albany, Schenectady, Rensselaer, Warren, Washington, Saratoga, Fulton and Montgomery Counties
Fire District Officials include Commissioners, Treasurers, and Deputy Treasurers
Secretaries and Chiefs are also invited to participate!
The Capital Area Association wants to take this opportunity to thank all the Fire Districts who continue to support the local Capital Area Association as members for 2023.
Please advise your secretaries that all correspondence go to the Capital Area Association Mailing Address at:
AFDCA PO Box 242 East Schodack, NY 12063
EMAIL SECRETARY: CAAOFD@GMAIL.COM
EMAIL TREASURER: CFDATREASURER@GMAIL.COM
518-407-5020

FIRE DISTRICT RESOURCES - -THE BACK PAGE - - FOR YOU TO FOLLOW UP!
What are the duties and responsibilities of a Commissioner?
The Answer is posted on our web site at www.AFDCA.org

Vital Statistics on the State Association Regions – the break out is on our web site.


CAPITAL AREA BUSINESS PARTNER’S
PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US!!
To date most business partners have submitted renewals for 2023.  Those business partners that have not renewed for 2023 yet are: Ballston Spa National Bank, Fox Pest Control, White Wolf Computer, Salt City Fire Equipment, and The D’Amato Law Group.

Business Partner Applications Available At:  WWW.AFDCA.ORG
Welcome Back all of our Business Partners for 2023
We invite our business partners to submit educational information to be included in this Bulletin for district commissioners and chief officers
Write me at tom@rinaldi1.com
Please Support Those Who Support Us!!

If you have information on new products you wish to showcase or is educational and informative for fire districts, please submit it and we will use it in this Bulletin under the appropriate heading.
INSURANCE
ARCHITECT/
ENENGINEERS
LEGAL SERVICES



Young, Fenton, Kelsey & Brown, PC
General Practice Matters plus -
Fire Service Attorneys
1881 Western Ave. Suite 140
Albany, N.Y. 12203
518.456.6767

[image: Logo, company name  Description automatically generated]
Architecture/Engineering/Code Services
Melissa Smith
Senior Marketing Manager
518-439-8235
4 British American Blvd
Latham, NY 12110
www.labellapc.com

[image: Amsure_Horizontal_No Tag_Spot copy]
Specializing in insurance for Fire Districts and Departments
Dave Meager
31 Church Street  Saratoga Springs, NY
518-584-5300x3243 dmeager@amsureins.com








HANNIGAN LAW FIRM PLLC
388 Kenwood Avenue
Delmar, New York 12054
P: (518) 869-9911
F: (518) 869-9915
www.hannigan.pro
Fire/EMS –Municipal Law


[image: ]

[image: malogo]
Mitchell Associates Architects
518-765-4571
Specializing in Fire Stations
www.mitchell-architects.com
John Caputo
Marketing Manager
One Blue Hill Plaza – 16th Floor
PO Box 1609
Pearl River, NY 10965
845.8855 X7011
Cell 631.601.5305
jcaputo@fdmny.com
VFBL/Workers’ Comp Coverage






[image: Shape  Description automatically generated with medium confidence]
The D’Amato Law Group LLP
Gregory Serio, Partner
111 Washington Ave Suite 600
Albany, NY 12210
518.426.3800
Email: gserio@dlgny.com
damatolawgroup.com

[image: Graphical user interface, text  Description automatically generated]
Architects & Engineers
3 Lear Jet Lane, Suite 205
Latham, NY 12110
518-765-5105
Dennis Ross, Dir of Emergency Services Market
www.H2M.com

Haughey Insurance Agency
850 State Route 50
Burnt Hills, NY 12027
518-399-1583
www.haugheyagency.com







Ducharme, Clark & Sovern, LLP
Jack Clark, Fire District Attorney
646 Plank Rd. Clifton Park, NY 12065
518-373-1482
Ducharmeclark.com

[image: Logo, company name  Description automatically generated]Contact Linda Flanagan
110 Main Street
Poughkeepsie, NY 12601
845-331-2255 X2768
“Insurance for First Responders”
https://marshallsterling.com/linda-flanagan


[bookmark: _Hlk33269696]  [image: ] 







BANKING
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Bob Dignum
98B Troy Road
East Greenbush, NY  12061
518-479-2004
www.dignuminc.com
bob.dignum@nfp.com
[image: Pioneer  Green Logo]
David Farstad, Municipal Banking Officer
652 Albany-Shaker Road, Albany NY 12211
P/F: 518-730-3120
M: 518-506-0075
farstadd@pioneerbanking.com

COMPUTER EQUIP &MGMT
INSURANCE

[image: ]
[bookmark: x_x__Hlk19623636]JOHN M. LESNIEWSKI
Assistant Vice President and
Senior Business Banking Officer
Fulton/Montgomery Markets
12 Fremont Street, Gloversville, NY 12078
P: 518.775-5205 | M: 518.848-0612
NMLS ID 915694
www.nbtbank.com


[image: 497-logo-color (2)]
Fleury Risk Management
28 Corporate Drive, Suite 104
Clifton Park, NY 12065
518.478.6314
https://www.fleuryrisk.com/nysgroup497
VFBL Insurances Services
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Don McCormack
425 Main Street Catskill, NY 12414
www.tbogc.com
518.943.2600 X2109
donaldm@tbogc.com
Specializing in Fire Service Financing

[image: ]

Carla West, Territory Sales Mgr
800-822-3747 ext 138
cwest@mcneiland company.com

FIRE EQ TESTING


[image: LOGO-JPG-Format-268x300]Safety First Equipment Testing
99 Glass Lake Road
Averill Park, NY 12018
518-674-8363
www.safetyfirstfirehose.com
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Pat Daglio
pdaglio@vfis.com
717.819.3072

LOSAP MANAGEMENT
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SCBA COMPRESSOR
SERVICE
FIRE APPARATUS
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Breathing Air Comp Maintenance
Air Quality Tests and Repairs
Chris Jeffreys
315-729-6071 Cell
315-699-4533 Office
[image: ]UBS Financial Advisors
Ralph Lemme, CFP
8 Southwoods Blvd Suite 207
Albany, NY 12211
518.445.1667
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518-432-5087
838-433-7304 cell
www.thelosapgroup.com,

WARNING PACKAGES/REPAIRS
BODY SHOP
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Vehicle Repair, Warning Packages, Body Shop
78 Freemans Bridge Road, Glenville
518-377-5555
Veteran Owned Business
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Nicole Meeker
Manager of Business Development & Accts
518-394-7894
Cell 607-423-4811
www.penflexinc.com
nmeeker@penflexinc.com






DRYER VENT CLEANING
FIRE STATION PEST CONTROL
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JORDAN CATINO
8 NAPA COURT, SCHENECTADY, NY 12309
518-344-0664
SARATOGADRYERVENT.COM
[image: Logo  Description automatically generated]
518-300-4732
431 New Karner Rd Suite 170
Albany, NY 12205
https://foxpest-albany.com









FIRE COMPANY FUND RAISING
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Lloyd Fox, Account Executive
34 Garner Road, Averill Park, NY 12018
Lfox8@nycap.rr.com
518-810-7819
www.funddrive.com










FIRE DISTRICT CPA/AUDITS/FINANCIAL SERVICES
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Zoriana M. Stawnychy
973.283.0024
zoriana@stawnychyfinancial.com
135 Kinnelon Road Suite 101
Kinnelon, NJ 07405
Serving fire districts in New York State
[image: Graphical user interface  Description automatically generated with medium confidence]
Robert V. Gramuglia, CPA
1 Pine West Plaza Suite 107, Albany NY 12205
518.452.8055 or 518.859.5851cell
Email: rgramuglia@BGCPA.net
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11 British American Blvd, Latham, NY 12110
518-785-0134
Queensbury Office 518-792-6595
http://www.mmbaccounting.com
Alan W. Clink, CPA aclink@mmb-co.com
Heather R. Lewis, CPA hlewis@mmb-co.com
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518.459.6700
10 British American Blvd, Latham NY 12110
www.bstco.com
Brendan Kennedy ext 356













The Capital Bulletin is reaching well over 400+ fire district members and now other members of the fire service on a regular basis.  Since the Capital Area Association covers an area the size of Connecticut it is difficult to meet in person to exchange information and ideas.  
This is a service of the Capital Area Association through the effort of Tom Rinaldi who can be reached at tom@rinaldi1.com for comments or content contributions are always welcome.

MEMBERSHIP IN THE CAPITAL AREA FIRE DISTRICTS ASSOCIATION (CAFDA)
Would you like to join Capital Area Fire Districts Association along with 75 members in 8 counties?  Individuals, fire district associations, fire protection districts and Village departments are all eligible for membership.
Annual dues (January 1st to December 31st) shall be as follows and shall be based on the annual budget of the Fire District/Organization;
$0 to $200,000: 	$50 
$200,001 to $400,000: 	$100 
$400,001 to $600,000: 	$200 
$600,001 plus: 		$300 
Individuals $50.00 and Other Associations $300 annually.
Business Partners:  $100.00 annual member fee
[image: ]

2023 Events Calendar




	Date
	Time
	Type
	Location

	Thursday, June 8, 2023
	7:00 PM
	General Membership
	Clifton Park

	Thursday, July 13, 2023
	7:00 PM
	Board Meeting
	Clifton Park

	Thursday, September 14, 2023
	7:00 PM
	General Membership
	Clifton Park

	Thursday, October 12, 2023
	7:00 PM
	General Membership
	Clifton Park

	Saturday, November 4, 2023
	8:00 AM
	Fall Workshop
	Verdoy Fire Dept

	Thursday, November 9, 2023
	7:00 PM
	General Membership
	Clifton Park

	December 2023
	NO MEETING
	 
	 

	Saturday, January 6, 2024
	9:00 AM
	Organizational Meeting
	TBD


For General Membership meetings food is served 1 hour prior to the start time of the meeting, usually 6pm.
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Gentile Brengel & Lin LLP

Accounting, Consulting and IT Security Analysis
1581 Franklin Avenue
Mineola, NY 11501

www.gblny.com
Phone: 518-310-4094 info@gblny.com
customerservice@gblny.com
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C.T. Male Assoclates

Engineering, Surveying, Architecture, Landscape Architecture & Geology, D.P.C.

Single Source Responsibility

for all your
Essential Facility Design Services

ARE WwWW.CTmale.com

SIIE 50 Century Hill Drive, Latham, NY 12110 518.786.7400
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RBC Wealth Management

RBC

®

A division of RBC Capital Markets, LLC,
Member NYSE/FINRA/SIPC.




